CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

President - Ell 340 Florence Road	lie Lyman 899-7369	Recording Secretary - 17 Hamilton Road	- Amy	Eastwood 893-3783
Vice-President - Ju 24 Cedarwood Avenue	-	Treasurer - 30 Harland Road	Ben	Kilgore 899—7346
Past Presidents				
Joe Shea	1978	Kevin Lyman	198	3
Jim Donovan	1979	Jane Ravid	1984	4
Donna Meeker	1980	Leslie & Ben Kilgore	198	5
Howard Rock	1981, 1982	_		

April 15, 1986

The Gondoliers

On Saturday evening, March 8, 1986, twenty-four neighbors and friends enjoyed the Brandeis Gilbert and Sullivan Society's production of "The Gondoliers" at the Spingold Theater. A cider/wine and cheese reception was held in the Crawford dance studio before the performance. Among those who attended were former Association president Jane Ravid and husband Ben, and Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Meliones of the Ravenswood Neighborhood Association. Many thanks to Amy Eastwood for arranging this fine evening.

Yard Sale

The Cedarwood Association invites you to participate in the third annual Great Cedarwood Yard Sale on Saturday, May 3, 1986 from 10:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. (The rain date is Sunday, May 4.) Each family will have its own yard sale within its own yard. The Association will advertise in the local newspapers for you.

This year we will run a map/cold drink table and a white elephant table. Proceeds from both will go to the Cedarwood Scholarship Fund. To allow time for advertising and organization, reservations must be made by April 25. Please fill in the form below and return it to Judy O'Neil, 24 Cedarwood Avenue (telephone no. 894-2975). The cost is \$3.00 for Association members and \$4.00 for non-members. (Dues may be included with your yard sale registration check.)

I expect to p I would like	-	_	e in t	the ya	ard					\$3.00 Mant t		
I would like drink tables	to	donate	some	time	to •	help	with	the '	white	eleph	ant/	∞ld
Name:				Addre	ess	·				Pho	me:	

Scholarship Fund

Several neighbors have said that they would like to see the reinstitution of the Cedarwood Scholarship. A small contribution has already been received to reactivate the scholarship fund! If you would like to contribute, please send your check to the Scholarship Fund, c/o Ben Kilgore, 30 Harland Road., OR you may donate an unwanted treasure to the white elephant table, OR you may want to donate a percentage of your yard sale profits to the fund!

We need to organize a scholarship committee to insure that we can award a scholarship to a member of the Class of 1987. If you are an educator, former educator or a person interested in helping a young scholar, we need you on the committee. Please contact Ellie Lyman, 340 Florence Road (telephone 899-7369). (please turn over)

Speeders

Many neighbors have expressed concern over the potentially dangerous speeding cars in the neighborhood, especially on Villa Street and Cedarwood Ave. Please drive slowly and urge your teenage children and their friends to do the same. Thanks!

Picnic

A picnic is planned for Saturday, August 23. More information will follow. If you would like to be on the picnic planning committee, please contact Amy Eastwood at 893-3783.

President's Message

Our first theater party in March started off the year on a upbeat note. Now that spring has arrived, there promises to be even more to cheer about. What better way to enjoy our beautiful neighborhood and meet old and new neighbors than to participate in the great CA Yard Sale, on Saturday, May 3, by holding a yard sale or visiting one and all!

Now a word about goals. In accordance with the constitution and bylaws which were first adopted in 1955 and revised in 1977, the following goals have been put forth for the Cedarwood Assocation for 1986:

The Cedarwood Association shall:

- 1. be responsive to the concerns of Cedarwood residents.
- provide social and cultural activities that are of interest to members of the Association and residents of the neighborhood through its Activities Committee.
- 3. serve as a referral for services for Cedarwood residents through its Service Committee. (The attached questionnaire will explain this in greater detail.)
- 4. set up and implement procedures for welcoming new arrivals to Cedarwood through its Membership/Welcome Committee. This may be assisted by consultation with the street reps.
- 5. endeavor to increase the participation of its members and increase the number of households that hold membership.

 (In 1985 there were 94 member households out of about 450 homes within the defined limits of the Association.)
- 6. re-establish the Cedarwood Association Scholarship Fund to enable one scholarship to be given annually to a graduating son or daughter of a Cedarwood resident (Target date for the first scholarship is May, 1987.)

Please take a few minutes to look over and fill out the attached questionnaire so that we can determine what services are needed and what services can be provided within Cedarwood. We look forward to working with you for a friendly and effective neighborhood.

CEDARWOOD SERVICES QUESTIONNAIRE

In order to provide further services for the Cedarwood community, the Cedarwood Association has instituted a new committee, the Networking/Services Committee. The purpose of this committee is to pinpoint what the community's needs are and to address those needs as fully as possible. Our goal is to use Cedarwood talent to fill those needs.

You can help us by reading the following questionnaire and placing a check (\checkmark) next to those services that would benefit your or a member of your family. In addition, you should place a check in the second category if you or a member of your family can provide a given service to others. If the second category applies to you, please be sure to provide us with the name, address, and telephone number of the interested person(s).

636	ed person(s).		1
SER	RVICES	SERVICE(S) NEEDED	SERVICES YOU OR A MEMBER OF YOUR FAMILY CAN PROVIDE (Include name & tel. # of person providing the service
Α.	CHILD CARE		
	1. Babysitting		
	2. Daycare		
	3. Playgroups		
В.	YARDWORK		*
	1. Mowing		
	2. Raking		
	 Gardening, landscaping, lawn care 		
С.	SNOW SHOVELING		
D.	HOME REPAIRS		
	1. Handyman		
	2. Plumber		
	3. Electrician		
	4. Carpenter		
	5. Chimney Sweep		_
Ε.	HOME CLEANING		_
F.	ELDERLY CARE		
	1. Homemakers		
	2. Nursing		
	3. Rides Needed		
G.	CARPOOLING (List destination)		
н.	TUTORS		

In addition to the previous categories, is there any interest in the following:

- Bus and B&M railroad schedules?
- 2. Finding qualified teachers to provide music lessons?
- 3. Swapping items (tools, furniture, etc.)? Could we start a Neighborhood Swap?
- 4. Forming tennis partners, baseball or softball teams?
- 5. Forming neighborhood exercise, aerobics, or dancercise groups?
- 6. Providing a clown or magician for children's parties?
- 7. Putting on a Cedarwood play?
- 8. Attending or offering community lectures on such topics as neighborhood crime prevention, tax form preparation, home repair, etc.? (Reminder: Neighborhood Watch is in effect in Cedarwood.)

Other ideas??? Please feel free to add any further comments, suggestions, or relevant information in the following space:

After you have completed this form, please make sure to fill out the following information and send the questionnaire to me at the following address:

Leslie Kilgore Chairperson, Services Committee 30 Harland Road Waltham, MA. 02154

NAME:	ADDRESS:	TEL.	#:
-------	----------	------	----

As always, it is hoped that those families who participate in this program would pay their annual dues of \$5.00. This would enable us to offer this program free to Cedarwood Association members. Otherwise, we ask a fee of \$1.00 per matchup.

Please take advantage of this program. It's a great opportunity, unique to Cedarwood!